\({/Q\EGIO}\HZ )
C

!

7

£

( -

\ ¥}

E
=3
s

WST/ 178
D/2012/1783

Reducing, Reusing, Recychng

26 March 2012

Standing Council on Environment and Water Secretariat
GPO Box 787

CANBERRA ACT 2601
SCEW.Secretariat@environment.qov.au

To Whom It May Concern

PACKAGING IMPACTS CONSULTATION REGULATION IMPACT STATEMENT —
LOCAL GOVERNMENT SUPPORT FOR BEST PRACTICE CONTAINER DEPOSIT
SCHEME

| am writing to you on behalf of the Mindarie Regional Council to express our support
for the introduction of a best practice Container Deposit Scheme (CDS) to address
post-consumer packaging waste impacts in Australia.

In addition, Local Governments and Regional Councils also develop and implement
aste education strategies; undertake intensive community engagement on waste
management in local areas: and carry out regular litter and illegal dumping clean ups,

The current assumption that Local Government can continue to provide services for
all waste, and in particular post-consumer packaging waste, is not sustainable. Local
Government supports the introduction of a scheme that compels producers to think
through the life cycle of their product, considering waste minimisation and intelligent
product design and ensuring there are disposal or recycling options available.
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In terms of the options presented in the Packaging Impacts Consultation Regulation
Impact Statement, the Mindarie Regional Council considers that the CDS options (4a
and 4b) are the options most likely to improve resource recovery; achieve a more
appropriate sharing of waste management costs; reduce litter; and increase
community awareness and involvement in waste management.

The Mindarie Regional Council strongly supports the introduction of a CDS as the
chosen approach to effectively address the increasing volume of litter and low
recycling rate of post-consumer packaging waste. The Mindarie Regional Council
looks forward to the COAG Standing Council on Environment and Water’s support for
the introduction of a CDS nation-wide.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on a proposed option for addressing post-
consumer packaging waste in Australia.

BRIAN CALLANDER
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER
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